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Chris Steller

From: Wolf, Dan (PUC) <dan.wolf@state.mn.us>
Sent: Thursday, February 15, 2018 2:23 PM
To: 'Sen.David.Osmek@senate.mn'; Rep.Pat Garofalo
Cc: Owen Neubauer; Adam Seidel; Chris Steller
Subject: PUC Report re RDA Recommended Expenditures
Attachments: PUC - RDA Letter to Legislature (Feb-2018)-DW.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

Chairs Osmek and Garofalo: 
 
Pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 116C.779, subd. 1, paragraph (n) [2017 Supplement], attached you will find a letter 
from the Public Utilities Commission regarding recommended appropriations from the Renewable 
Development Account.  Per this provision of law, this report is to be submitted to the Senate committee and 
the House committee with jurisdiction over energy policy and finance by February 15 each year. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Dan Wolf 
Executive Secretary 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 

This document is made available electronically by the Minnesota Legislative Reference Library 
as part of an ongoing digital archiving project. http://www.leg.state.mn.us/lrl/lrl.asp 
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February 15, 2018 

Senator David J. Osmek
Chair, Energy and Utilities Finance and Policy Committee 
2107 Minnesota Senate Building 

Representative Pat Garofalo 
Chair, Job Growth and Energy Affordability Policy and Finance Committee
485 State Office Building 
 
Chairs Osmek and Garofalo: 
 
Under Laws of Minnesota 2017, Chapter 94, Article 10, Section 3, significant changes were 
made to Minn. Stat. § 116C.779, subdivision 1 regarding the therein-renamed Renewable 
Development Account (RDA).  Among other changes, the RDA was established as a special 
revenue fund in the state treasury and expenditures from the fund are to be made by legislative 
appropriation. 
 
A RDA Advisory Group is to design a request for proposals, evaluate projects, and submit 
recommendations to the public utility, which has sole authority to determine which 
expenditures are submitted to the Legislature.  The Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 
(Commission) is to approve a proposed expenditure, disapprove a proposed expenditure, or, if 
agreed to by Xcel Energy, modify a proposed expenditure; and the Commission is then to 
present annually by February 15 recommendations to the Senate and House committees with 
jurisdiction over energy policy and finance.   

The Commission has received no funding recommendations to date from the Advisory Group or 
from Xcel Energy.  Consequently, there was not a set of proposals to bring before the 
Commission and thus no resulting Order taking Commission action on any funding 
recommendations.
 
Therefore, the Commission has no recommended appropriations to present to the Legislature 
for at this time.  

Sincerely, 

Daniel P. Wolf
Executive Secretary 
cc:  Legislative Reference Library 
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